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Reference: FOI.ICB-2425/236 
 
Subject: Trade Union Business 

I can confirm that the ICB does hold some of the information requested; please see responses below: 
 

QUESTION RESPONSE 

1. The details of any office accommodation your organisation 

provides to staff to carry out trade union business. Please 

include details of:  

• space measured in square feet 

• how much of this space is contained within entirely 

separate buildings (i.e. occupied solely by staff carrying 

out trade union business) 

• whether a professional valuation of the market rental 

value of the space has been sought either in-house or 

externally, and if so, what the valuation of the space was 

• any charges the council levy for office space given to 

trade unions. 

Not applicable - the ICB is non-unionised. 

2. Do you deduct trade union subscriptions for any of your 

employees via payroll (sometimes known as the "check off" 

system)? If so, do you charge a fee to the trade unions 

concerned for providing this service?  

Yes, the ICB does deduct trade union subscriptions for some 

employees via payroll. 

 

No, the ICB does not charge a fee to the trade unions concerned for 

providing this service. 
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3. With regard to trade union facility time, please provide the 

total cost of facility time from your pay bill for the financial year 

2023/24 and the budget for the current financial year.  

Please also advise the current number of employees that you 

fund to be union officials, measured as full time equivalents? 

(For guidance on definitions please refer to the Government's 

Transparency Code for local 

government: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/local-

government-transparency-code-2015/local-government-

transparency-code-2015) 

Not appliable.  

 4.  Please advise any estimates for other costs met for those 

staff on trade union facility time apart from salaries - including 

travel expenses, office supplies, telephone expenses and 

energy bills. 

Not applicable.  

 
The information provided in this response is accurate as of 14 October 2024 and has been approved for release by Sarah 
Truelove, Deputy Chief Executive and Chief Finance Officer for NHS Bristol, North Somerset and South Gloucestershire ICB. 
 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Flocal-government-transparency-code-2015%2Flocal-government-transparency-code-2015&data=05%7C02%7Cbnssg.foi%40nhs.net%7Cd3fca830824b4907250f08dce5da7b91%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638637973747559973%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=x%2B176LhRj4uJBtwjB4Y2IoM37QpbJ0D%2B7O8pXOlH7W0%3D&reserved=0
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https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Flocal-government-transparency-code-2015%2Flocal-government-transparency-code-2015&data=05%7C02%7Cbnssg.foi%40nhs.net%7Cd3fca830824b4907250f08dce5da7b91%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638637973747559973%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=x%2B176LhRj4uJBtwjB4Y2IoM37QpbJ0D%2B7O8pXOlH7W0%3D&reserved=0

